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Thursday 12th July 2018 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Changes to the end of term date 
Over the course of the summer holidays, the building is due to have very exciting development work carried 
out to improve the facilities available to the students. This will include a brand new Learning Resource 
Centre, in addition to the creation of a Sixth Form Centre, the latter of which has been specifically designed 
for the sole use of the Sixth Form students as a learning hub and an effective space for studying and 
revision. We have been working hard in the background all year to get this started and are finally at a point 
where we can start some of the building work. 
 
The work will take place in two phases with the current library and G15 space being merged together to 
create a sixth form learning hub ready for September. The LRC will be relocated to the Lower Ground Floor 
for two terms whilst a new building is completed in the outside space alongside SEN. This newly created 
LRC space will be a fabulous addition to the building and the new Sixth Form space will provide a learning 
space for our significantly oversubscribed Sixth Form. 
 
In order to prepare for these building works, the Academy will now close on ​Thursday 19th July at 12.30​. 
Students will need to attend the Academy on this day. After coaching time, students will walk to St Luke’s 
Church for the annual Summer Church Service, and will return to the Academy afterwards for their House 
Olympics assembly. These events are a fantastic part of our end-of-year celebrations and are an opportunity 
for students to take pride in themselves and their peers. Students will be dismissed from the Academy after 
these have been completed (as in previous years, this will be around 12.30). 
 
On Friday 20th July, the Academy will be closed to students whilst the staff are helping to get the building 
ready for the summer work. As this is short notice, we will be able to supervise a small number of students 
on the Friday morning from 8.40am to 12 midday if required. Please email your son or daughter's Head of 
Year if you would like to have them in school on the Friday morning.  
 
Reminder about GCSE and A Level Results Days 
As mentioned in the CA Update last week, students who have just sat their GCSEs or A Levels will be 
receiving their results during the summer holidays. Please remember that if someone other than the student 
is collecting their results, or if the student would like to have their results emailed to them, they must arrange 
this by Friday 20th July with Ms Smith, our Examinations Officer. ​A Candidate Permission Form​ must be 
completed and submitted either in person to the Exams Office or by email to 
olivia.smith@chelsea-academy.org​. More information regarding timings will follow in due course. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 

Mr M Williams 
Principal 
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